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Dear Supplier,

United Precision Products Co., Inc. (UPP) is a manufacture ofquality precision-made
aerospace fasteners and other such parts that are supplied to multiple customers that are
affected by the law signed by President Obama in July 2010 known as the Wall Street
Reform and Consumer Protection Act, also known as the Dodd-Frank Act.

Congress enacted Section 1 502 of the Act because of concerns that the exploitation and
trade of “Conflict Minerals” by armed groups is helping to finance conflict in the
Democratic Republic ofthe Congo, (DRC), region and is contributing to an emergency
humanitarian crisis. The final rule adopted by the SEC on August 22, 2012 mandates that
companies registered with the SEC comply with this final rule for the calendar year
beginning January 1 , 201 3 . Under the final rule, a company that uses any of the
designated minerals, including Tantalum, tin, gold or tungsten, is required to conduct a
reasonable ‘country oforigin’ inquiry that must be performed in good faith and be
reasonably designed to determine whether any of its mineral originated in the covered
countries or are from scrap or recycled sources.

If any Conflict Minerals originated or may have originated in the DRC or and adjoining
country and did not come, or may not have come, from scrap or recycled sources,
companies will have to conduct additional supply chain due diligence and determine
whether those Conflict Minerals are “DRC conflict free. More information about this
rule can be found at http://www.sec.gov/news/press/2012/2012-163 .htm.

Even though United Precision Products Co., Inc. is not a SEC registered company, many
ofit’s customers are, and they are requiring UPP to assist them in providing an update on
our supply chain to indentify the origin ofthe raw material that UPP uses to produce the
parts manufactured and supplied to them. Therefore, as soon as possible, please provide
a summary of your due diligence efforts and any results or reports that you have
generated or received to date relating to the origin and chain of custody of Conflict
Minerals used in any of the materials you provide to us. Depending on the information
you provide, we may need additional information about these Conflict Minerals.

Should you require further information regarding this matter or if you prefer to discuss
This request, please contact Charles Sirois at (3 13) 292-0100.
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Manufacturer of Precision Aircraft Engine Components


